

19/10/2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

## **RE: PARENT GOVERNORS**

In September, I wrote to you asking that you all to nominate either yourself, your spouse or partner or another parent to take on the role of Parent Governor. To date we have not received a single nomination nor has anyone contacted either myself or any of the other governors to ask for further details about the role. Governors are appointed via statute and are there to conduct the school to ensure the highest standards of educational achievement for all children in the school. This is your school and your children. Without sufficient governors in place, we cannot ensure such standards are in place and being at least maintained if not steadily improved.

At Park Grove, we are more than fortunate to have outstanding leadership and a committed and highly talented teaching and learning team. This is however, underwritten by the work of the governing board who ensure that the improvement strategy for the school is both challenging and achievable, that the Leadership team is constructively challenged on the action plans to ensure such improvements are actually delivered and the resources required are made available when they are needed.

You too can play a part in this essential work and in so doing help to ensure that your child or children reach their full educational potential. Please therefore, think again and apply to become a parent governor using the form attached to this letter. If you would like to informally discuss the role of Parent Governor, please email either myself to <a href="mailto:d.hare@parkgroveprimary.co.uk">d.hare@parkgroveprimary.co.uk</a> or Richard Romaniak, Vice Chair, to <a href="mailto:r.romaniak@parkgroveprimary.co.uk">r.romaniak@parkgroveprimary.co.uk</a> or any of the other governors whose contact details are on the school's website. Governors will also be manning the tea and coffee stand at next Tuesday's and Thursday's parent's evening so if you are in any way interested in being a governor, please talk to them.

## YOUR SCHOOL NEEDS YOU! PLEASE APPLY NOW!

**Yours Sincerely** 

David Hare d.hare@parkgroveprimary.co.uk Chair of Governors

cc Richard Romaniak, Helen Steel, Vicky Hearson, Natalie Martin

